AGING & DISABILITY RESOURCE CENTER OF THE NORTHWOODS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Friday, May 27, 2022 – 11:00 A.M

300A South Lake Avenue, Crandon, WI  54520

Members Present:  Ackley, Bix, Dubiak, Gretzinger, Lemke, Helmert, Lee
Members Absent:  None
Call Meeting to Order:  Chair Ackley called the meeting to order 11:12 A.M.  Also present was John Brensinger, Interim Regional Manager, Aging & Disability Resource Center of the Northwoods (ADRC-NW).
Public Comment & Introductions:  None
Approval of the Agenda:  Gretzinger moved to approve the agenda with eight items; Lemke seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried. 
Approval of April 29, 2022 Board of Directors Meeting:  After review, Dubiak moved to approve the minutes of the April 29, 2022 Board of Directors meeting.  Helmert seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried.  Bix thanked Lemke for filling in as secretary at that meeting. 
Board Chair Position:  Lemke nominated Gretzinger for the position of Board Chair.  Ackley seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried. 
Updates from the Interim Regional Manager:  1) Currently the ADRC-NW is under budget for 2022.  This is primarily due to employees retiring and newer employees being employed at lesser cost.  2) Training is ongoing for the new employees.  3) Advertising for a part-time Dementia Care Specialist in Taylor County is ongoing. In addition to that, office space for that person is a problem that should be  to be addressed.  There are some possibilities that will be investigated.  4) The Elder Benefit Specialist in Forest County is ending her employment on May 31.  5) Brensinger has talked with Sherry Schulke, Regional Quality Specialist, about the possibility of moving the EBS back to employment in Forest County. No helpful information has been given for that possibility. There is currently a plan to continue assisting those who come with EBS related issues.  6) Jacqueline from WIPFLI will be attending our next Board Meeting via phone to answer any questions Board Members may have regarding our finances.  7) The 2021 audit should be completed in July, and the Board will have a presentation at the next meeting.  
Financials:  After review Lemke moved to receive the April cash disbursements in the amount of $43,891 and place them on file subject to audit; Lee seconded.  All Ayes.  Motion Carried.  Our auditing firm wants us to update our Conflict of Interest Policy and our Procurement Policy and Leases.  
Future Agenda Items:  Staffing and location issues.  Policies.   Bylaws.  It was decided that the next meeting of the ADRC-NW Board of Directors will be in Medford on Friday, June 24, 2022 at 11:00 A.M. (NOTE:  The meeting has been rescheduled to June 23 at 1:00 P.M.
Adjournment:  With no further business, Bix moved to adjourn; Helmert seconded.  All Ayes.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:23 P.M.
Handouts:  Minutes of the April 29, 2022 Aging & Disability Resource Center of the Northwoods Board of Directors meeting; Statement of Net Financial Position – April 30, 2022; Statement of Revenues & Expenses April 30, 2022; 2021-2022 Federal & State GPR Revenue comparisons; Time Report through April 2022.
